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Increasing Band Reporting Rates Via a 1-800 Telephone Number

State and federal conservation agencies band 350,000 waterfowl annually, including 125,000
Mallards, the most abundant and popular hunted species. Data from band recoveries are used to
determine survival, movements, and distributions of harvests. The rate at which hunters report the
recovery of bird bands is importani. Obviously, the more bands reported, the more data will be
available, but the band reporting rate, per se, is especially important. It is used to estimate harvest
ratcs and asscss the impact and effectivencss of hunting regulations, A 1991 report estimated that
the band reporting rate for Mallards was onlv 32%; 1.¢., only one in three hunters who recovered a

banded Mailard reported it to the Bird Banding Lz (BBL), the National repository for
banding data and the clearinghouse for reports of ban aryls

Band Recovery Reports: 1991-2000
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repor!, bands. The 1-800 number was
on the binds, und it was advertised on
s, the federal "dick stamp™ and state
hunting regulations brochures. Hunter response
to the 1-800 nurnber has been excellent, and
record numbers of bar ds have been reported.
Preliminary information suggests that the
current band reporting rete for Mallards from
some regions may be as high as 80%, more
than double the previous rate.
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To be more certain, a major new study of waterfowl
band reporting rates will commence in 2002. The
primary objective is to estimate current band
reporting rates for Mallards, but Black Ducks, Wood
Ducks, Canada Geese, Snow Geese and Ross'

Geese will also be included in the study. Partners

in the study include the US Geological Survey

BBL, the US Fish and Wildlife Service, the
Canadian Wildlife Service, and the state and
provincial waterfowl Flyway Councils.

Department of the Interior For more information, contact: Director PWRC Fact Sheet 2002-26
U.S. Geological Survey Patuxent Wildlife Research Center
Biological Resources Division 12100 Beech Forest Rd., Laurel, Maryland 20708

(301) 497-5500 http://www.pwrc.usgs.gov



